

The Office of the Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire Butterley Hall, Ripley Derbyshire DE5 3RS

T: **0300 122 6000** F: **0300 122 7797** 

Email:

pccoffice@derbyshire.police.uk

Email: clerk@eckington-pc.gov.uk

29th July 2024

Dear Emma,

Thank you for your email on 5<sup>th</sup> July seeking supplementary funding for an ANPR camera which Eckington Parish Council wishes to fund.

As a newly elected Police and Crime Commissioner I am currently in the process of developing my Police and Crime Plan; as such I am yet to open any grant rounds. It is, however, my sincere intention to launch my first grant round shortly after the Police and Crime Plan has been published.

This grant round will provide an opportunity for community groups and local partners, such as yourselves, to apply for funding for a broad range of initiatives, including funding to increase our ANPR capabilities here in Derbyshire.

Consequently, I am currently unable to support the request to provide grant funding to Eckington Parish Council for the purchase of an ANPR camera at this time.

There are a number of alternative funding sources available for community initiatives should these be of interest to you. Foundation Derbyshire, for example, offer over 60 different funding streams which can be applied for here: <a href="https://foundationderbyshire.org/making-an-application/">https://foundationderbyshire.org/making-an-application/</a>.

Once my grant round opens, the application will be made available on the Grants page of my website, which you can access via this link: <a href="https://www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/finance-grants/grants/">https://www.derbyshire-pcc.gov.uk/finance-grants/grants/</a>.

Kindest regards,

Commissioner Nicolle Ndiweni-Roberts

Police and Crime Commissioner for Derbyshire

